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‭RD 1614‬‭Superintendent's Report‬ ‭3/31//2025‬
‭March 2025‬

‭The month of March 2025 was a relatively wet month with rain showers throughout the month.‬
‭Nevertheless, continued  preventative and predictive maintenance was performed on the District's 11‬
‭pump stations and levee system. There were no significant problems with pumps or control systems to‬
‭report . Usually spring time grassess and weeds are beginning to grow excessively, I will be working with‬
‭a contractor to maintain the grounds.‬

‭I met with Jack Wilbur on 2 occasions to plan  and design a level gauge system with remote telemetry.‬
‭I have also been working with Raco alarm systems to determine the best method to be used to send‬
‭data from the designated pump station to a web based internet site for viewing staff gauge level‬
‭readings remotely. Below is a basic concept of the design of the staff gauge with telemetry.‬

‭Levee inspections:‬‭A preliminary inspection was made of the levee system. There are no issues to‬
‭report. An inspection report is attached..‬

‭This concludes my report, Respectfully:‬
‭Abel Palacio -  Reclamation District 1614 Superintendent‬
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Reclamation District 1614 Monthly Waterside Inspection 
Report (With RD 828 Observations) 

Personnel present:  Abel Palacio (RD 1614 Superintendent), Aaron Lickingteller (KSN) 

Inspection conducted:  Tuesday, March 25, 2025 at 8:30am –12:30pm.  Low tide occurred at 
11:12am (-0.1 feet) and high tide occurred at 3:05pm (3.6 feet).  The following points of interest 

were observed during the inspection: 

Photos of Smith Tract 

 

1448 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: Dense overgrowth renders the levee slope invisible. 
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1466 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: More dense vegetative overgrowth on the levee slope. 

 

1510 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: The dock is slowly degrading with time. 
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1534 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: Yet more dense vegetation on the levee slope making inspection 
impossible. 

 

1722 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: Old rock slipping down the waterside slope 

 



4 
 

 

 

1742 W. South Tuxedo Ave.:  The lady who claims the Reclamation District does not exist 
resides here. 

  

1822 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: Owner approved RSP placement in the near future. 
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1826 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: Owner approved RSP placement in the near future. 

 

1842 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: The property immediately east of the condemned address (1848 
W.S. Tuxedo Ave.) has dense waterside slope vegetation making inspection impossible. 
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1848 W. South Tuxedo Ave.: This property has been condemned by the City of Stockton and all 
appeals by the property owner have been exhausted. 

 

2000 Mission Rd.: A sunken boat bobs along in the canal at this location. 
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2024 Idaho Ave.: Dense waterside slope vegetation renders the levee impossible to inspect. 

 

 3014 Canal Dr.: A good candidate for RSP. 
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3028 Canal Dr.: Another good candidate for RSP. 

 

3042 Canal Dr.: Yet another good candidate for RSP. 


